

                                  WEST VIRGINIA BAR FOUNDATION




  BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING

                       FLAHERTY SENSABAUGH BONASSO LAW OFFICE-CHARLESTON



               JUNE 4, 2015-12:00 NOON


       MINUTES


The meeting of the West Virginia Bar Foundation’s Board of Directors was called to order by President Steve White on June 4, 2015, at 12:00 Noon at the law office of Flaherty Sensabaugh Bonasso in Charleston.


 Board Members participating by telephone conference call were Vice President Ancil Ramey, Secretary/Treasurer Jodie Boylen, Judge John Bailey, Judge Alan Moats, Mary Clare Eros, Harry Hatfield, Professor Marjorie McDiarmid, Kathy Santa Barbara and John Shott. Bar Foundation Executive Director Tom Tinder were also present. 


The first item on the Agenda was a review of the Minutes of the previous Board of Directors meeting which had been held on March 19, 2014. A motion was duly made, seconded and passed that the Minutes be approved.

President White called upon Secretary/Treasurer Boylen, to present the financial report.  She went through the projected revenues and expenses for the July 1, 2014-June 30, 2015 fiscal year and reported that there will be a small deficit of several hundred dollars attributable to being unable to get a donation ($5,000-$10,000) to sponsor the Lawyer Leadership Institute. Otherwise, it was a good financial year for the Bar Foundation. 

Both the total Revenue items and the total Expense items were below the budgeted amounts, but there was a good increase in “Fellows Program” payments, as several past due payments were made and more members of the 2015 class paid the full $2,000 payment instead of paying the sum over three years.

   The proposed budget for 2015-16 is basically break even, and very similar to the current year’s budget, with Grants increasing because of Justice Fund donations. After additional comments, a motion was duly made, seconded and passed to approve the financial report and the 2015-16 budget.
President White discussed the Strategic Planning activities with specific mention of the successful 16th Bar Foundation Fellows Dinner on April 23 when 19 judges and lawyers were honored in this year’s Fellows class. He asked Mr. Tinder to make additional comments regarding the Lawyer Leadership Institute held on May 15-17 where 10 newer lawyers received leadership training from excellent judges and lawyers and the Lunch and Laughs with a Legal Legend that is scheduled for September 11 with WVU President Gordon Gee as the honoree.
 The final matter from the Strategic Planning Committee was a recommendation to amend the Bylaws to delete the “Regular Members” category from the dues structure. This proposed amendment had been presented to the entire Board with final action to be taken during the Annual Meeting immediately after the conclusion of the Board meeting.

The next agenda item was the Justice Fund report by Vice President Ramey. With the Justice Fund generating additional money through the use of the fundraising campaign, ($618,000 as of May 8, 2015) he stated that the Board follow through on its plan to increase its amount of grants each year, that the Board make its grant amount decision at every June quarterly meeting based upon the amount in the Justice Fund at that time and that the grant amount for the 2015-2016 fiscal year be $50,000 with $30,000 being transferred from the Justice Fund to the Grants line item in the budget, as earlier approved by the Board.
Regarding the Justice Fund campaign, he told the Board that approximately $80,000 has been donated or pledged since the end of 2014 from all 15 Board members, 25 Bar Foundation Fellows and 6 legal entities or law firms ($10,000 each). There needs to be follow-up contacts in the next few months with about 25 assigned law firms to get a definite answer regarding their commitment.

Finally, he said that he would have proposals for improving the giving of donations and for providing better personalized recognition for donors through utilization of the Bar Foundation’s website, as is done on other similar websites.

Mr. Shott gave the Grants Committee report with a recommendation to make a Bar Foundation grant, in the amount of $2,500, to The Children’s Listening Place in Wood County for child abuse and neglect prevention training. Secretary/Treasurer Boylen recused herself and abstained from the discussion and the voting on this matter. After some discussion, a motion was duly made, seconded and passed to approve the grant. Mr. Shott stated that all the Grants money for the fiscal year had been expended and several grant applications will be carried over for consideration in the 2015-16 fiscal year.
President White requested that Vice President Ramey give the report of the Nominating Committee for the Officers to serve in 2015-16. The nominations were:

President-Ancil Ramey-Huntington
           Vice President Jodie Boylen-Parkersburg
           Secretary/Treasurer-Ken Gray-Morgantown 
A motion was duly made, seconded and passed to approve the Officer nominations.
Vice President Ramey then presented his appointments and plans for the upcoming year. He asked that all quarterly Board meetings in 2015-16 be done by telephone conference call for effectiveness and convenience. He recommended that bids be gotten for a new Bar Foundation laptop/tablet computer and a new printer/scanner for a total cost in the range of $1,000, as well as to continue Mr. Tinder to serve for another year as the Executive Director with the same contract terms of at least 700 hours for a salary of $14,000. 
He said that the fifth annual Lunch and Laughs with a Legal Legend program is set for Friday, September 11, in Morgantown and WVU President Gordon Gee is the “roastee”. More than $40,000 has been generated for law student scholarships during the first four events. The Bar Foundation Fellows program continues to be successful in honoring outstanding judges and lawyers. Approximately 300 persons have been designated as Fellows during the past 17 years. The 2016 event is proposed for Thursday, April 28, 2016.

Lastly, the Lawyer Leadership Institute has provided excellent leadership training to younger lawyers for the past three years. Each small diverse group of no more than 12 attorneys receives excellent skills and traits from prominent judges and lawyers. The event occured on May 15-17, 2015, at Stonewall Resort and the 2016 one is proposed for May 13-15, 2016.

As his Presidential appointments, he recommended:

           Audit Committee-President Ramey, Vice President Boylen and Secretary/Treasurer Gray.

                       Foundation Fellows Nominating Committee-President Ramey, Judge Moats and new Board member, Harry “Chip” Shaffer.

                      Grants Committee-Ms. Allen, Mr. Bolen and new Board member, Judge Mary Ellen Griffith.
                      Investment Fund-President Ramey, Vice President Boylen, Secretary/Treasurer Gray and Immediate Past President White.

                      Nominating Committee-Vice President Boylen, Secretary/Treasurer Gray and Ms. Santa Barbara. 
                      Strategic Planning Committee-President Ramey,  Vice President Boylen, Secretary/Treasurer Gray, Mr. Flaherty, Mr. Ford, Ms. Eros, Professor McDiarmid and Immediate Past President White.

A motion was duly made, seconded and passed to approve the plans and appointments of Vice President Ramey.

The next item on the agenda was a report from the Executive Director. After discussions with Vice President Ramey, it was recommended to the Board that the Bar Foundation contract for another year of services with Herman and Cormany (Independent Audit), Gibbons and Kawash (Monthly bank reconciliation) and Merrill Lynch (Justice Fund). A motion was duly made, seconded and passed to approve these three service agreements.
Under the topic of Other Business, Mr. Tinder reported that the mentoring program in the Northern District Federal Court system was waiting for actions to be taken concerning American Inns of Court chapters in Clarksburg, Martinsburg, Morgantown and Wheeling. This program is a collaboration of the Bar Foundation Fellows, the American Bar Association Foundation Fellows (WV Chapter) and the American Inns of Court.

In addition, a motion was duly made, seconded and passed to make a $150 Bar Foundation donation to the Joint Fellows Luncheon to be held at the WV Bar Association meeting in August. Similar donations have been made for the past several years.

President White requested that Mr. Tinder leave the room. After some period of time, Mr. Tinder was brought back into the room and a motion was duly made, seconded and passed to continue the employment contract between the Bar Foundation and Mr. Tinder for the 2015-16 fiscal year under the same terms and conditions.

President White announced that this was the final Board meeting for Immediate Past President Hatfield and Board Member Shott. He expressed the Board’s deep appreciation to them for their outstanding leadership and service during their years as Board members. Both Mr. Hatfield and Mr. Shott stated that they had enjoyed working with the other Board members in achieving the Bar Foundation’s beneficial philanthropic accomplishments.
President White announced that the Board of Directors meetings would be held at 12:00 Noon on the following dates:
                               Thursday, September 3, 2015
                               Thursday, December 3, 2015
                               Thursday, March 3, 2016
                               Thursday, June 2, 2016


                  There being no further business to transact, the meeting was adjourned.

